PROGRESSIVE PARTY OF WORKING PEOPLE
Ceniral Committee

President of the Communist Party of Brazil (PCdoB),
Comrade Luciana Santos

Nicosia, 3.11.2022

Dear Comrade Luciana,

AKEL warmly congratulates the leadership, cadres and members of the
Communist Party of Brazil on the victory of Lula da Silva in the presidential
elections in your country. This development is very important for your
country and people, but at the same time it has a regional and
international dimension, given that the removal of the farright
reactionary Bolsonaro government from power is a milestone in the
sfruggle of the progressive forces of the whole world against the rise of
the far-right and fascism.

AKEL follows and highly appreciates the activity of the Communist Party
of Brazil for the rights of the working people and the progress of the
country. We are sure that the Communist Party of Brazil, as part of the
democratic progressive fronf, will continue to be at the forefront of
expanding the unity of forces, and the struggle for your people and
country. You have and will have the full solidarity of AKEL and the Cypriot
Leff.






